P&C meeting 26th October 2020

Absentee: kazzie, each, sue, Sharon, Sonia, Steph, Heidi

Attendees: Iouise, Amy, Andrea, Mishelle, Maree, Glenda, David, Simone, Amanda

Minutes: Andrea & simone

President report: N/A

Principle report: Start of term has been going well

Feedback from parents has been received

Book week is coming and will be great

Teachers day thank you's have been sent out one at a time in hopes they all get returned and if wanting more will come and collect more.

Library improvements have been happening and it is looking wonderful.

Canteen have a new trial with all going online and they have seen a huge improvement in the student behaviour but this trial will be a test period over the next fortnight. Ordering will still be allowed in the morning. Slashes will also be on a pre-order basis and kids will have to come and collect during their lunch times.

Outdoor class day is the 5th October and they will also be incorporating count us in with this and this will also be held outside.

Time capsule papers have been given to the teachers and they will be having the students fill these out in class instead of sending them home to prevent any from being lost.

Graduation prep has already started and all are looking forward to this. Things might look a little different this year but it will still go ahead and be a great night.

Markets are coming up also and so we will be required to follow all the social distancing guidelines with numbers recorded and limited but having it spread out the way it is proposed we should have a wonderful night.

Finances

\$17,815 currently in the fundraising account \$8,486 in the uniform account.

Some of the run down of funds we have received and or spent over the year:

Mothers Day stall \$288.77 profit

Fathers Day Stall \$137 loss with loads more gifts left over

Banking \$228 preofit

Tables, vest gazebos - purchases

Pavers \$11500 received, \$7976 paid to midland brick which means a profit of \$3528

Sports carnival raised over \$3100 profit

As well as uniforms orders over the year.

Request for funds for Reading Eggs \$8000 - approved

Request for funds for book awards \$1600 - approved

Request for funds for the cupcakes for graduation.

There are still some expenses to be paid so these figures will change.

Gardening report: simone and amanda met with Sabina and showed her some of the ideas that we wish to have happen in the school. We discussed ways she could help fund these and will be meeting again to see what they have decided they can contribute or ways to help.

Outside room 16 there has been some progress and we are looking at which flowers we would like to have in that area. Looking at mostly natives and easy to maintain but also could be used in educational purposes.

Pavers will leave the 16th November so will be a delay in when we can lay these.

There will be a ceremony to lay the capsule date still TBA but hoping to have Sabina attend.

Meal times have been discussed and at the moment it is working well and will remain the same.

Socks going really well and looking forward to our sock day fundraiser coming up also. 90 boxes have gone out so far which is fantastic.

Disco titled colour pop is coming up. Still discussing who will be running the disco but this one will be our first free one. Offering fruit and water still.

Ladies nights loads coming up.

6th November - self defence

26th November - dance fiesta with Leah

11th December - Life drawing 18+ event at the community centre. Prices to be confirmed

Lap-a-thon money to be coming in next week. We need 33 prizes as well as a couple lucky dip prizes as well.

Request if we are planning on doing a colour run next year to purchase early as we get a massive discount doing it this way and the powder lasts a very long time.

School review is coming up in term 1.

Issue 8 for scholastics is being sent out soon and this will be our very first Christmas one. We think this will go well.

Meeting closed 7:40pm